				Printed on:	03/04/2019	09:10:05
Application No:	Consultees Name:	Received:	Comment:	Response:		
2019/1070/P	Samira Khan	03/04/2019 08:59:41	SUPPRT	Dear Samir,		
				I wish to respond to this before I talk to the press about this, the comments I have read online who directed to by a post on facebook are wholly upsetting, and seem to be made by one resident new commercial unit, she has said that a therapy clinic is "a safeguarding concern" for children. I am a South Hampstead and I welcome this investment in the mental health of our camden resisdents. The extremely stigamtising of people with mental health conditions and her points on parking are about I hope you will look at this request sensibly and it is of note that all objections on facebook and her be written from her. I am appaluled at her behaviour and trying to stop a therapy clinic which campolicy of promoting good mental health for our community, is digusting. The objections are around parking, and congestion, I am not sure I see what this has to do residents getting more help around mental health which I am passionate about. We have the tavis door to this proposal.	t to this resident of This lady is ord. re seem to den has a with the stock next	
				I hope you will reflect kindly on this application and grant the local community with a sensible deci you. Samira.	sion. Inank	

Printed on: 03/04/2019 09:10:05

Application No:Consultees Name:Received:Comment:Response:2019/1070/PCara Lowy02/04/2019 11:03:41OBJCOMPA Dear Mr Benmbarek,
P

My name is Cara. I am sixteen years old and live in House 4, 39 College Crescent. I am writing to you because I would like to object to the planning application of Dr Silvert to turn the office in 39 College Crescent into a psychiatric clinic. As you might know the office in College Crescent was rented by "Lily's Kitchen" in the past and the five or six office workers were like another family in our little community. They had two dogs who played with our dogs and we took in each others parcels and we all knew each other.

By changing this office into a clinic our community would be terribly affected because instead of sharing our private space with five or six people that are known to us, we would have ten therapists and all of their patients walking in and out of our private courtyard all day long.

There is not access into the office building from the road, therefore all the patients would have to enter our private courtyard so they could find their way into the clinic. Our courtyard is kept very clean and has pretty planting as well as toys for the children in our residential community. Once patients have completed their meetings or whilst their are waiting for their appointments to come up they will inevitably feel invited to sit down and enjoy the sunshine which will lead to large amounts of people that we don't know mixing with us kids in the courtyard. They will for sure leave behind their empty coffee cups and crisp packets as well. Even if Mr Silvert promised to inform his patients that they can't stay on in our courtyard or leave litter behind, there will be nobody to enforce that. It would be terribly unfair to us children (we are eight kids under ten and two under 18) to lose that little bit of outside space because Mr Silvert wants to operate a clinic inside a residential community.

I personally would also feel very unsafe because our houses have very large windows that face the courtyard and hundreds of people would

				Printed on: 03/04/2019 09:10:05
Application No:	Consultees Name:	Received:	Comment:	Response:
2019/1070/P	Henry Newman	02/04/2019 11:08:24	OBJ	I write regarding the proposed change of use for 39 College Crescent. As a ward Councillor for Frognal and Fitzjohns, I have heard from local residents who strongly oppose this proposed change of use. I write in support of their objection.
				Their view is that the site is inappropriate for a therapy clinic, and that there are alternative sites available nearby which could be a more suitable location for a therapy clinic.
				College Crescent is already a very busy area with limited parking - it's blocked with traffic, both as a route between Finchley Road and Belsize Park, and for local school runs. This change of use could exacerbate that issue.
				Residents are also specifically concerned by the loss of open space through the courtyard of 39 College Crescent which at the moment is used by several local children as an outdoor play area. Camden's Local Plan's planning policy is to protect both public and private open play spaces for children.
				Finally although I am supportive of the provision of suitable commercial and therapeutic space locally, a change of use would entail losing office space which according to the Local Plan should only happen if the site is no longer suitable (which doesn't apply) or has been unable to attract business users for a period of time. I am not convinced that in the case of 39 College Crescent that has been met.
				Please keep me updated on this applicaiton.